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January 3, 2013 


The Honorable Board of Aldermen
City Hall
93 Highland Avenue
Somerville, Massachusetts 02143
Dear Honorable Board:
I respectfully request that you accept a Parkland Acquisitions and Renovations for Communities (PARC) grant (no 21) in the amount of $400,000 from the Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs (EOEEA) Division of Conservation Services (DCS) for the renovation of North Street Veterans Playground.  
As part of the requirements for this reimbursable grant, the City must vote to accept this reimbursable grant, and in conjunction with separate requests, appropriate Bond funds totaling $715,000 for the parks construction, and approve the dedication of this space to open space and recreational use in perpetuity pursuant to G.L.c45, s. 14,.
 In addition, as part of the grant requirement, it is understood that the City needs to begin park construction no earlier than July 1, 2013 and the grant must be closed out with all reimbursement documentation submitted to the State by June 1 2014.  
RECOMMENDATION
In accordance with M.G.L. Chapter 44, Section 53A, which requires a vote of the Board of Aldermen for the expenditure of grants or gifts from the federal government and from a charitable foundation, private corporation, or an individual, or from the Commonwealth, a county or municipality or agency thereof, I request approval to accept and expend this grant.
Thank you for your consideration.   My staff will be available for any questions you have.
Respectfully submitted,
Joseph A. Curtatone
Mayor
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